
 
 
 
 

REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 
 
 
MEETING DATE:  April 7, 2014 
 
SUBJECT: Financial Report – February 2014 
    Cash Balance Report – February 2014 
 
PRESENTER:   J. Carey McLelland, Finance Director 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  Yes 
 
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
 
 
Attached for the Board’s review and approval are the February 2014 County Financial Report and Cash Balance 
Report. 
 
The following are explanations for departments/programs with higher budget to actual percentages for the 
month of February: 
 
     Fire Services – annual equipment maintenance contract payment for fire services radio equipment 
     Rescue Squad – purchase order encumbered for new ambulance approved in the FY2014 budget 
     Soil & Water Conservation – purchase grant funded equipment ($21,976) in January 
     Economic Development – payment of scheduled economic development incentive payments 
     Mental Health – Quarterly payment to the Smoky Mountain Center for Mental Health Programs 
                             
The YTD deficit in the CDBG – Scattered Site Housing Fund is due to the timing difference between the 
expenditure of grant funds and subsequent reimbursement from the state. 
 
The YTD deficit in the Emergency Telephone System (911) Fund is due to the final debt service payment on the 
financing to expand the current Emergency 911 Communications Center and the payment of annual technology 
maintenance and support contracts for the 911 communications system.  The February 911 surcharge payment 
from the state will not be received and posted until March 2014. 
 
The YTD deficit in the Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) Fund is due to lower reimbursements being 
realized compared to previous years as well as the timing delay in receiving payments – federal ICE revenues 
for February will not be received and posted until April 2014 
 
The YTD deficit in the Emergency Communications Center Relocation Project will be reimbursed from the $3.6 
million dollar grant awarded by the NC 911 Board for this project.   
 
The YTD deficit in the Solid Waste Landfill Fund is due to the one-time purchase of capital outlay ($130,000) 
and real property purchased ($160,000) around the landfill perimeter in the first half of the fiscal year.  Budgeted 
debt service of $190,000 was paid in November on the Landfill Improvements Project.  Hauling costs are 
running approximately $150,000 ahead of budget for the year.  A total of $325,000 of retained earnings was 
appropriated in the Solid Waste Landfill Fund to balance the FY2014 budget. 
 
The YTD deficit in the Cane Creek Water & Sewer District Fund is due to a scheduled debt service payment 
made on the Series 2010B Refunding Bonds in December.  A total of $1.5 million of retained earnings was 
appropriated in the Cane Creek Water & Sewer District Fund to cover capital expenditures for sewer projects 
approved by the Board and to balance the FY2014 budget. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED: 
 
Request that the Board consider approving the County’s February 2014 Financial Reports as presented. 
 

Suggested Motion: 
 
I move that the Board of Commissioners approve the February 2014 County 
Financial Report and Cash Balance Report as presented. 
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